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            BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA                     
        Tuesday, March 26, 2019 at 3:00 PM     

                                 Town Hall, Hearing Room    
                 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor, Hyannis, MA 

 
This meeting of the Board of Health is being recorded and transmitted by the Information Technology Department of the 
Town of Barnstable on Channel 18.  Under MGL Chapter 30A Section 20, anyone else desiring to make such a recording or 
transmission must notify the Chairperson.  
 

I. Variances – Septic (Cont): 
A. Dan Ojala, Down Cape Engineering, representing Hyannis Rotary LLC,  

10 Hyannis Avenue, Hyannis, Map/Parcel 287-131, 44,131 square feet parcel, 
repair of failed septic system, multiple variances requested (continued from 
February 2019 meeting). 
 

II. Variance – Septic: 
A. Terence M. Hayes, R.S., of Punkhorn Services, representing owner, Kenneth Mills, 

of 498 Main Street, Centerville, Map/Parcel 207-045-001, is requesting a 5.6’ 
variance for the soil absorption system to be less than required 10’ from a slab and 
is requesting a 15.2’ variance for the soil absorption system to be less than 
required 20’ from cellar.  
 

III. Variance – Food: 
A. Andre Reggio- Cape Cod Church of Christ, 493 Race Lane, Marstons Mills, requests 

a variance to operate the kitchen inside the church without a minimum 1,000 gallon 
in ground grease trap. Existing septic system designed 3 gallons per seat, kitchen 
use requires 6 gallon per seat design.  

 
IV. Request for Determination: 

A. Laura Kelley, President of Protect Our Cape Cod Aquifer (POCCA) requests a    
favorable vote from the Board of Health to draft and adopt a future regulation to 
prohibit the use of the chemical glyphosate at all municipally-owned properties. 
 

B. Laura Kelley, President of Protect Our Cape Cod Aquifer (POCCA) requests a 
letter in opposition to Eversource’s Yearly Operational Plan (YOP) to MDAR. 
 

C. Brian G. Yergatian, of BSC Group Inc., representing Hyannisport Club – 2 
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Irving Avenue, Map/Parcel 266-031, 1,970 gallons per day proposed, request to 
utilize a standard Title V septic system in lieu of Section 360-38 of the Town of 
Barnstable Code which “may” require an I/A system. 
 

D. Andrea McArthur, representing Puritan of Cape Cod, 408 Main St, Hyannis, asking 
approval for Temporary Food Permit for “Girls Night Out” being held on March 27, 
2019 from 5:30pm-7:30pm. There will be 9 food vendors. 

 
 

V. Policies: 
A.  Proposed Revision to Administrative Variances (Counter Variances) - Elimination 

of grease trap variances for 25% seating exceedances administratively. 
     

VI. Informal Discussion: 
Revisit of Tobacco Regulations:  Flavored tobacco. 
 

VII. Old/New Business: 
A. Cape Cod Commission, correspondence - Offering technical assistance in regards 

to protection of the saltwater estuary protection districts. 
 
B. Patrick Princi, West Barnstable correspondence regarding support of POCCA’s 

proposal. 
 
 
 

 
 


